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system, in general, and universities, in particular, as it 
produced skilled workforce.

He also extended his appreciation to the Vice Chancellor, 
Prof. Abbas, for providing an enabling environment for the 
Deans across both federal and state universities to discuss 
this all-important topic.

Speaking, the Chairman of the occasion and former 
Minister of Education, Professor Ruqayyatu Ahmad 
Rufa'i, pointed out that tertiary education must be funded 
sustainably in order to play its competitive role in the 
global space.

She expressed optimism that at the end of the conference 
scholars would come up with collection of ideas for a better 
funding system of tertiary institutions in Nigeria.

On his part, the keynote speaker, Professor Abdulrashid 
Garba, who was represented by Professor Ahmed Iliyasu, 
emphasized that for any country to develop its education 
sector, it must be in a good shape for which university-
based unions had been fighting for many years. 

He enumerated some challenges facing tertiary education 
to include budget constraints, proliferation of universities 
and politicization, among others. On the way forward, the 
scholar advocated for the prioritization of the education, 
the establishment of an endowment fund, reviving the 
culture of digital learning and genuine reforms in the 
sector.
While presenting the lead paper, the Vice Chancellor of Al-
Istiqama University, Sumaila, Prof. Salisu Shehu lamented 

Scholars from across the country converged at the  
Convocation Arena as the Faculty of Education, 
Bayero University Kano hosted the conference of 

the Committee of Deans of Education in Nigerian 
universities for the 2023 and Annual General Meeting, 

th
which took place on Monday 6  November, 2023 with the 
theme “Funding Tertiary Education in a Depressed 
Economy: Issues, Challenges and the Way Forward”.

Speaking during the opening session, the Vice Chancellor, 
Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, said that this year's 
conference brought people from all walks of life to discuss 
issues bothering the country, especially tertiary institutions 
and proffer solutions that would be used by government 
and other stakeholders in resolving issues affecting the 
education sector.

While describing the theme of the conference as apt and 
timely at this turning point, Prof. Abbas, argued that 
addressing the present day challenges of our education 
system requires a holistic approach, emphasizing the need 
to look into this critically with a view to addressing the 
negative drift currently impacting our national circle.

While congratulating the Faculty for hosting yet other 
conference for the second time 17 years after, Prof. Abbas 
also used the medium to welcome all the participants and 
wished them fruitful discussions.

In his welcome remarks, the Chairman, Committee of 
Deans of Nigerian Universities, Professor Bayero I. 
Haladu, said that the committee organized the conference 
on an annual basis to discuss issues bothering the education 

By Salisu Inusa Isma’il
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Conference participants reciting the National Anthem 
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Earlier, in his welcome address, the Dean, Faculty of 
Education, Dr. Ali Idris, appreciated all the invited guests 
and participants for their presence and wished them 
successful deliberations and hoped that the conference 
would provide a platform for finding workable solutions to 
the challenges facing the tertiary education sector.

Other dignitaries at the conference were Deputy Vice 
Chancellor Academics, Prof. Sani Muhammad Gumel, 
Deputy Vice Chancellor Management Services, Prof. 
Mahmoud Umar Sani, the University Librarian, Dr. Kabir 
Dahiru Abbas, Hon. Tajuddeen Gambo, Prof. Yahya 
Bunkure, Prof. Hassana S. Darma, Dr. Dallami Hayyo and 
host of other prominent educationists.

that for the past two decades, Nigeria had allocated less 
than 10%  of its annual budget to education, which was 
supposed to be a right in any civilized country, adding that 
it was sad nowadays that there was no meeting point 
between the children of the haves and have-nots in terms of 
the quality of the education they received because of poor 
funding.“Education is an existential need as the primary 
and central factor that initiates and ignites development,” 
he added.

He offered suggestions on the way forward to include 
putting education first, the diversification of sources of 
funding, collaborations and partnerships and endowments, 
among others.

Dr. Yakubu Armaya’u of the Department of Arabic, 
Faculty of Arts and Islamic Studies, Bayero 
University, Kano has bagged Sheikh Muhammad Bin 
Rashid Ali-Makhtum’s prize  for the best paper 
presented at 9th International Conference of Arabic 
Language, held at Dubai between 6th - 8th November, 
2023.

BUK’s Dr. Yakubu Armaya’u 
Bags international Award 

By Fausat Anike Opayomi

Despite the existence of the Teachers Registration Council 
of Nigeria, unprofessional teachers still find their ways 
into the profession, hence the need for all professional 
bodies in education to do all it can to salvage the situation, 

the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has 
advised.

The Vice Chancellor, disclosed this when he received 
National Executive officer of the Nigeria Academy of 

thEducation (NAE) on Tuesday 7  November, 2023 in his 
office.

The National President of NAE, Prof. Kabiru Isiaka, who 
led the delegate, said his team was on a courtesy visit to the 

Vice Chancellor to say thank you for the 
supports and warm reception they had received 
since the beginning of the congress.

He congratulated the Vice Chancellor and his 
team for all the successes recorded both in 
education and infrastructural development, 
which he said had put BUK in the world map.

Responding, the Vice Chancellor, Professor 
Abbas welcomed all the participants to the 
University and assured them of his maximum 
supports throughout their stay.

He urged all professional teachers to do all they 
could to reposition education in Nigeria. 
According to him, people who had no business 
in education are in the forefront of developing 
education curriculum. He therefore advised 

NAE as one of the professional bodies in the sector to play 
a vital role at the national level and design the school 
curriculum, which he said would go a long way in 
educational development in Nigeria.

NAE Exco in a group photograph with BUK Management 

Educational Bodies Must Salvage Teaching Profession for Quality, Standards
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Mustapha Umar, said the CDA is ready to collaborate with 
the World Food Programme and CCRDN to address the 
deepening challenges of unemployment and food 
insecurity. Dr Umar stated that the CDA is an Africa Centre 
of Excellence funded by the World Bank and Agence 
Française de Dévelopement (AFD). He said the Centre 
runs both short-term demand driven courses and higher 
degree programmes in Natural Resources Management 
and Climate Change, Crops and Cropping Systems, 
Livelihood and Natural Resource Economics and; 
Livestock Management. 

He explained that the CDA has students enrolled from 18 
countries around Africa. He further stated that the CDA has 
wide range of partnerships with both local and 
international organizations. Dr Umar said the Centre has 
conducted several researches funded by several donors to 
address issues bedeviling the Drylands. 

Dr Murtala Muhammad Badamasi explained that CDA has 
established Research, Innovation and Technology Hub 
(RITEH) to accelerate the development of youth and 
women with the aim of improving their skills and assisting 
them to turn their brilliant ideas into business and 
profitable ventures that will make them self-reliant. 

Dr Badamasi told the visitors that CDA has competent and 
highly skilled personnel that could train youth and women, 
citing many instances in which the Centre organized 
capacity building trainings to many of them in some 
countries in Africa and Nigeria.

The CCRDN would collaborate with the CDA in 
developing capacity building short courses on value-chain 
due to the Centre's technical capacity to reach the WFP 
target of developing employment opportunities for 
200,000 people of which 60 % will be females. 

In line with this development, CDA and CCDRN would 
sign a memorandum of understanding that would facilitate 
the implementation of CCRDN set targets from November 
to January 2024.

World Food Programme and Centre for Community 
Development and Research Network (CCRDN) have 
commenced fruitful discussions with the Centre for 
Dryland Agriculture on designing a comprehensive 
module for capacity building and training with the aim of 
creating job opportunities and addressing unemployment 
among youth and women particularly in northern Nigeria.

CCDRN and the United Nation's World Food Programme 
(WPF) have been in collaboration to create employment 
and improve the income of 60,000 youth and women along 
the food system value chains in Yobe and Jigawa states 
through a project called “Strengthening Food Systems to 

Promote  Increased  Value  Chain  Employment 
Opportunities for the Youth in Nigeria.' 

As the project reaches its first year, the Head of Livelihood 
of WFP,  Nigeria Country Office, Abuja, Mio Nozoe, 
visited Kano and in recognition of key roles of CDA in  
fostering innovative livelihoods in West and Central 

st
Africa, paid a courtesy call to the Centre on Wednesday, 1  
November, 2023 in company of CCRDN Programme 
Manager, Yusuf Usman.

The Director of CDA, Professor Jibrin M. Jibrin, who was 
represented by the Deputy Director, Research, Dr. Kabir 

By Nura Garba
World Food Programme, CCRDN Partner CDA to Create Jobs for Youth, Women

Barely thirty days since assumption of office, the President 
of the Students Union Government (SUG) has installed 
solar power system at the students' reading areas across the 
University campuses.  This formed part  of the 
developmental projects executed.

The reading areas affected are Kitchen Conversion and 
FAIS Theatre A21 at New Campus and SCE reading room 
at Old Campus. This was done to improve the welfare of 
students as they are now writing their first examination.

According to the SUG President, Comrade Sadauki, thirty 
days in office have been a blessing as the union had 
executed many other developmental projects to further 

SUG Installs Solar Power at Students' Reading Areas, Executes Developmental Projects
By Nura Garba
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Some of the solar panels donated by SUG

World Food Program, CCRDN & CDA teams in a group photograph 



Vol. XLII No. 69 Bulletin Friday, 10th November, 2023

4

Bayero University, Kano Official Bulletin 

two institutions try to address the developmental 
challenges in the dryland areas.

In view of the above, the CDA organized  a 5-day write-
shop from October 16th to 20th, 2023  in collaboration 
with the International Crops Research Institute for the 
Semi-Arid Tropics (ICRISAT). 

The  objective  was to establish a Regional Innovation, 
Teaching, and Entrepreneurship Hub (RITEH) at CDA, 
designed to provide comprehensive training in processing 

technologies, product development techniques, 
infrastructure facilities and entrepreneurial skills to a 
diverse range of stakeholders, including students, aspiring 
entrepreneurs, rural youth and women across Nigeria.

The establishment of the Regional Innovation, Teaching, 
and Entrepreneurship Hub (RITEH) at Bayero University 
is set to become a transformative force in the agricultural 
l a n d s c a p e  o f  N i g e r i a ,  f o s t e r i n g  i n n o v a t i o n , 
entrepreneurship and sustainable agricultural practices, 
while engaging a diverse range of stakeholders. This 
collaborative endeavor signifies a significant step towards 
addressing pressing agricultural challenges and 
strengthening regional capacities in West and Central 
Africa.

Dr. Victor Afari-Sefa, Director of Enabling Systems for 
Transformation at ICRISAT India facilitated the write-
shop at CDA.

The Centre for Dryland Agriculture (CDA), Bayero 
University, Kano has initiative a collaborative engagement 
with the Indian High Commission in Nigeria on research 
and innovation especially which would assist drastically in 
the take-off of the Centre's Research, Innovation and 
Technology Hub (RITEH).

The Deputy Director, Outreach and Publications of CDA, 
Professor Amina Mustapha and Coordinator Training, Dr 
Murtala Muhammad Badamasi, visited the Indian High 

Commission recently and emphasized on the importance 
of collaboration between the two parties in the area of 
capacity building, promotion of research and innovation, 
as well as grants management.

The second Indian Ambassador, Mr. Pranay Sinha, who 
received the CDA team expressed happiness with the 
Centre's vision to empower the youth and women with the 
necessary skills that will promote innovation with aim of 
addressing unemployment and creating wealth.

He said the Indian High Commission would partner with 
the CDA in this regard and would assist the Centre to get 
some grants that would boost innovative ideas among the 
Nigerian youth and women.

The Indian envoy was also pleased with the level of 
relationship between the CDA and ICRISAT, India, saying 
that the High Commission would do everything possible to 
assist in strengthening this relationship especially as the 

CDA Seeks Collaboration with Indian High Commission on Research, Innovation
By Nura Garba

previously not working.

The SUG has also repaired electricity connections on the 
various hostels, repaired the University bus for conveying 
students to and from the campuses and cleared bushes at 
Old Campus. He said water tanker was also repaired.

The SUG President commended the Dean, Students 
Affairs, Professor Shamsuddeen Umar for giving them all 
the necessary support to execute these projects and thanked 
all other elected executives for working together to 
improve the welfare of students.

boost the welfare of students in the University.

He explained that the SUG has equally paid for 
subscription of all DSTV in the students' common rooms 
across the campuses such as Rabi’u Musa Kwankaso 
Common Room at Old Campus, Block J and Stella 
Adedavoh (AKTH) and Yar'adua, Ramat, Gambo Sawaba 
(New Campus). 

He added that torch lights were procured and distributed to 
the security personnel to complement the University's 
effort in improving the Security situation  across hostels in 
addition to renovating water reservoirs that were 

(Left to right): Srinivasa Ballam-ICRISAT India, Dr. Victor Afari-Sefa-ICRISAT 
India, Mr. Pranay Sinha-High Commission of India-Abuja, Dr. Murtala
Muhammad Badamasi-CDA-BUK, Prof. Amina Mustapha CDA-BUK and 
Mr. Jerome John-ICRISAT-Nigeria

Participants of Right-Shop training in a group photograph 
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exercise.

On her part, the Director, Directorate of Establishment 
Matters (DEM), Hajiya Binta Yahya K/Na'isa, admonished 
the new staff to be good ambassadors of themselves  their 
families and the University by way of exhibiting good 
character for other people to emulate.

Hajiya K/Naisa however affirmed that the University 
would not condone laxity and non-adherence to extant 
guidelines, hence the need to study rules closely, as 
ignorance of a law was never an excuse.

Attendees at the programme were fully briefed on what 
was expected of them in the course of discharging their 
assigned duties and responsibilities. The participants 
were equally enlightened on the workings of various 
units and organs of the University, such as the VC's 
Office, the Registry, Health Centres, the Security Unit, 
the Bursary, Student Affairs, Public Affairs, General 
Administration and the Directorate of Examinations, 
Admissions and Records.

On her part, Dr. Zainab Sani K/Mata, who spoke on 
behalf of the staff extended their appreciation to the 
University for the eye-opening training which, she 
described as educating and captivating and prayed that 

their sojourn in their new environment would be a 
wonderful one. 

Those who educated the new employees included Prof. 
Shamsuddeen Umar, Dr. Munir Sulaiman, Haruna Aliyu, 
Kabiru Wali, Adamu Saleh, Nura Garba, Sani Madabo, 
Aliyu Abubakar, Abbas  Abba Rufa'I, Mahfuz Ibrahim 
Zubairu, Kailu Umar and Ogadinma Caroline O.

In a bid to ensure effective and enhanced service delivery, 
the Management of Bayero University Kano organized  
orientation exercise for its newly recruited staff on 

st ndWednesday 1  November, 2023 at the Training Room, 2  
Floor,  Abubakar Rasheed Senate Building.

Speaking at the occasion, the Acting Registrar, Hajiya 
Amina Umar Abdullahi, said that the orientation 

programme was aimed at equiping and acquainting the 
new staff with the general rules and regulations governing 
the services of the University as well as prepare them 
adequately for the task ahead. She also charged them to be 
more honest and committed to their assignments.

While welcoming the new employees into the University, 
Hajiya Amina Abdullahi urged them to pay  close attention 
to their senior colleagues as they guide them through in the 

BUK Organizes Orientation for New Staff
By Salisu Inusa Isma’il

turn add to the IGR of the school; transforming SCE into a 
college; introducing additional courses, such as public 
health, entrepreneurship and the Sharia, among others; the 

development of comprehensive modules for all programs; 
organizing national and international conferences; the 

Professor Salihu Lawal of School of Continuing Education 
has formerly handed over the affairs of the school to Prof. 
Usman Da'u Aliyu, who has taken over as the new Dean 
after the expiration of his tenure. The occasion took place 

th
on Thursday 25  October, 2023 at the Dean's Board Room.

Prof. Lawal in his speech thanked all the staffs for their 
commitment, cooperation and supports, which had 
contributed in no small ways to the successes he achieved 
during his tenure.

He thanked the Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abass, 
and the entire University Management for their 
unwavering supports throughout his tenure. He 
commended Mustafa Gide for his initiative, which had 
produced the SCE Digest, a bulletin that has continued to 
project the school positively to the world.

According to him, the challenges  and projection that 
needed to be addressed were; mounting PG programs to 
promote the academic well being of staff, which would in 

Prof. Salihu Lawal Hands over to Professor Usman Aliyu as new SCE Dean
By Fausat A. Opayomi

Some Senior staff of the University at the orientation program
for newly recruited staff

Staff of SCE in a group photograph with former Dean, 
Prof. Salisu Lawal after the offcial hading over  
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Dr. Tasi'u Yalwa Rilwanu of Geography Department has 
been re- elected for another two years term as Financial 
Secretary of the Nigeria Association of Hydrological 
Sciences (NAHS). The election took place on Thursday 
2nd November, 2023 during annual national conference 
held from 31st October to 3rd November, 2023 at 
University of Lagos Yaba  Akoka.

Dr. Tasi'u Yalwa Re-elected Financial Secretary of (NAHS)

Dr. Tasi’u Y. Rilwanu (3rd left) in a group photograph with Newly Elected Exco

The new Dean, Prof. Usman Aliyu, who was represented 

by the Sub-Dean (Academics), Dr. Balarabe Abubakar 

thanked the outgoing Dean for his exemplary leadership 

worthy of emulation and also his commitment towards the 

development of the school, adding that the outgoing Dean 

had made his job easier because of his achievements and 

well documented and explicit handing over note. 

construction of a department of sciences; putting the 
library into use by providing security light and other 
necessary equipment. 
He also said his tenure was faced with challenges, such as 
inadequate staff, difficulty in student regularization with 
JAMB, matriculation of students and the problem of 
lengthy durations of part-time courses, which had made 
enrolment low.

support would be a continuous one. He also disclosed that 
the excos would renovate the library so as to make it more 
assessible and befitting.

The Secretary of the association, Muhammad Bashir 
Aminu in his remarks thanked the lecturers for their role in 
making them a better persons as a result of the cordial 
relationship that they enjoyed throughout their course of 
studies. He said the excos came together and deliberated on 
how to help themselves and in the process discovered that 
the department had some problems, such as non-functional 
photocopier machines among others, and the association 
donated 3 to the department to ease their work.

The HOD Nigerian Languages, Prof. Isa Mukhtar, in his 
remarks said he was proud of them and prayed that Allah 
continue to bless them.

He expressed his joy and gratitude to the old students for 
their kind gestures, which he said would go a long way to 
ease some of the things impeding the progress of the 
department.

The Dean, Faculty of Arts and Islamic Studies (FAIS), 
Prof. Dalha Waziri, in his response expressed his joy and 
gratitude to the old students for their kind gestures, which 
he said would go a long way to ease some of the things 
impeding the progress of the department.

He said the alumni relationship was important because 
institutions and government could not do it alone except 
with their supports. He also hoped that others would 
emulate them.

Members of class 2011 and 2015 Old Students Association  
of Nigerian Languages and Linguistics Department 
donated 3 digital photocopier machines to the Department 
of Nigerian Languages.  The event took place on Thursday 
5th of November, 2023 at the HOD's office.

The former Chairman of the association, Alh. Hassan Bait 
Babawawu, in his remarks, said that they were proud of the 

department and the University at large for their sacrifices 
which could never be qualified. He gave assurance that the 

Class 2011 & 2015 Donate Digital Photocopier to Department of Nigerian Languages

(2) The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, 
has approved the re-appointment of Arc (Dr) Sani 
Muhammad Ali, as the Head, Department of Architecture 

thcommencing from 17  November, 2023. 

(1) The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, 
has approved the appointment of Dr Mustapha Ibrahim 
Gudaji, as the Head, Department of Psychiatry for two 

styears commencing from 1  November, 2023.

APPOINTMENT AND RE-APPOINTMENT

Members of Class 2011 &  2015 Exco in a group 
photograph with HOD and staff after the donation 
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Amongst Nigeria Volleyball Coaches.The Bayero University Volleyball Coach, Usman Abdallah 
has bagged a prestigious Recognition Award of the Nigeria 
Volleyball Coaches Association during its first Annual 
General Meeting. The event took place at the MKO 

th stNational Stadium, Abuja from 20  to 21  October, 2023.

The award was presented to Coach Abdallah in recognition 
of his contributions to the development and progress of 
Nigeria Volleyball.

In his speech, Chairman of the association, Elishama Elam 
urged all members to collectively work together to take 
volleyball to a glorious status in Nigeria. 

Usman Abdallah served as a resource person during the 
grand finale and presented a paper titled: Call for Unity 

BUK's Coach Usman Abdallah Bags Nigeria Volleyball Coaches Association Award
By Nura Garba

club after playing 21-19 in the first game and 20-22. The 
match was adjudged as the most entertaining game of the 
tournament in that category.

The chairman BUK Community Badminton Club, Alhaji 
Aminu Inuwa, Galadiman Taura commended the players 
for exhibiting maturity and sportsmanship which he said is 
the essence of organizing such a competition.

Alhaji Inuwa assured that the club management will ensure 
adequate preparations for future competition, explaining 
that although winning a trophy is paramount however, 
participation in national and regional competition also has 
the advantage of socialization and networking among 
various sporting clubs.

Also addressing players shortly before the commencement 
of the tournament, a veteran player and an elder in the club, 
Honourable Ibrahim Abdullahi Rogo, the Chief Protocol 
officer to the Executive Governor of Kano state, said 

badminton is a game of unity.

He charged the players to exhibit good 
qualities and always respect the rules of the 
competition. He supported the players with 
accommodation and other inducement.

Among the dignitaries that attended the 
closing ceremony are their Excellencies, the 
Governors of Kebbi State, Alh. Nasiru Idris 
(Kauran Gwandu), and Zamfara States, Alh. 
Dauda Dare,  Former Governor of Bauchi 
State Barr. Mohd Abubakar, His Royal 
Highness, Mai of Bade Alhaji Suleiman 
Abubakar, Honourable Ministers of Budget 
and National Planning, the minister of State 
for Education as well as President of 
Badminton Federation of Nigeria, Barr. 

Francis, Vice Chairman of NURTW, Hon. Abubakar Bala 
among others.
The winners carted away handsome prizes ranging from 
N200,000 and other prizes.

The Bayero University Community Badminton Club has 
participated at the maiden edition of the maiden edition of 
the National Badminton Festival.

The competition which took place in Abuja between 

th th
Monday, 30  October-4  November, 2023 at the Indoor 
hall of Moshood Abiola Stadium, Abuja was organized by 
the Association of Badminton Clubs in 
Nigeria (ABCIN) and hosted by the 
Abuja City Gate Badminton Club.

Over 70 clubs from across the country 
participated in the tournament and 
various medals as well as cash prizes 
were won.

Bayero University Community Club was 
represented by the duo of seeded players 
Lamara Garba of the Directorate of 
Public Affairs and Abubakar Zikoji of the 
Department of English and Literary 
where however crashed at the round of 
32.

Earlier in their first game they defeated 
their opponent from Zuma Badminton Club, Abuja and 
also thrashed another Abuja based club.

The BUK Club was however, edged out in a highly 
technical match at the round of 32 by Kebbi badminton 

By Lamara Garba 
BUK Community Badminton Club Participates at the Maiden ABCIN Badminton Tourney in Abuja

Overall winner of Men Active single Master Emmanuel from 
Police College Lagos Badminton Club receiving his prize  

The duo of Lamara Garba and 
Abubakar Zukogi shortly after 
the match 

Coach Usman Abdullahi (right) receiving the award from Chairman 
Volleyball Coaches Association, Mr. Elishama Elam
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